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Board Members: Rick Schmalz, Chair            Tanya Harrah, Vice Chair 

                                          Douglas Thompson              Paul Whissel          Chase Bustos 
 

Secretary: Lara McAdam, 702-592-1441, LaraTAB.CAC@gmail.com 

  

Town Liaison: Meggan Holzer, 702-455-0341, meggan@clarkcountynv.gov  
 

 

 

I. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Roll Call  

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm 

Rick Schmalz – absent 

All other members - present 

 

II. Public Comment 

None   

 

III. Approval of Minutes for September 15, 2021 

Moved by:  Paul Whissel 

Action: Approved 

Vote:  4/0; Unanimous 

   

IV. Approval of Agenda for April 13, 2022 

Moved by:  Chase Bustos 

Action:  Approved, with moving the NDOT presentation to the beginning of the agenda 

Vote:  4/0; Unanimous 

 

V. Informational Items 

 

1. Receive a report from Metro regarding activity and statistics during the past month and other area crime 

concerns (for discussion only)   

Officer Farrah was present with no news to report. 

 

2. Receive a report from BLM Law Enforcement abut recent events in the area and public lands policing 

concerns (for discussion only)  

Ranger Boyle reported that the BLM is currently hiring new Rangers.  The Fire Prevention rules 

for public lands are in effect for the summer months. 

 

3.  Receive a report from Clark County Administrative Services regarding street sign requests and any other 

updates from Clark County (for discussion only)    

Meggan Holzer reported that after discussing the issue with Clark County Public Works, it was 

confirmed that Pinion Drive and Mule Deer Drive are private roads, so the residents in that area 
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can put up any signage they choose.  The Forest Service has received a grant to build a Fire 

Station in Mountain Springs with the location to be determined.  

 

VI. Planning & Zoning 

None. 

 

VII. General Business 

1. A representative for the Bronco Rodeo will provide updates about the project (for discussion only). 

Brianna Martinez reported that the facility is receiving overall positive feedback.  This location 

has the most reservations of all of the facilities throughout the country.   

  

2. NDOT will share information and accept input about their upcoming SR 159/160 corridor study (for 

discussion only). 

Matt Bradley with NDOT and Chad Anson with the CA Group gave a brief overview of the 

corridor study being conducted and encouraged the group to visit www.NDOTSR160.com to 

provide input since they drive this area daily.  Comments are being accepted through April 27, 

2022.  NDOT anticipates releasing the results of the study and the proposed plans to the public 

this fall.  Council Members expressed that their main concerns are noise, center dividers, 

deceleration lanes, and speeding.  

 

VIII.  Comments by the General Public  

1. Chuck Hoover is the new Volunteer Fire Chief and he reported 24 incidents/calls for service 

since 1/27/2022. 

2. Tanya Harrah inquired about the dumpsters for Memorial Day weekend.  Meggan will get 

them scheduled and request the same locations as last year.  

3. Paul Whissel requested that the next CAC meeting be held at the Mountain Spring Saloon.  

Meggan will check with the County to make sure that is allowed.  

 

IX. Next Meeting Date 

The next meeting will be June 15, 2022 

 

X. Adjournment 

 The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:42pm 
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